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| City Clerk

To The City Council

Councilors:

0529

0835

0744

In accordance with Chapter 6 of the Ordinances of 1979, I hereby notify you
of the following actions taken by the Mayor with regard to the papers acted
upon by the City Council at its meeting of, May 15, 2024, viz.

Message and order for your approval a home rule petition to the
General Court entitled "Petition for a Special Law Re: An Act Relative
to the Creation of a Branch of the Boston Public Library within an
Affordable Housing Development in the Downtown Section of the
City of Boston."
Filed in Office of the City Clerk on March 18, 2024.

Approved by the Mayor May 20, 2024

The Constable Bond of Rouseline Torres having been duly approved
by the Collector-Treasurer was received and approved under the usual
terms and conditions.

Approved by the Mayor May 20, 2024

Message and order for your approval an Order to reduce the FY24
appropriation for the Reserve for Collective Bargaining by Seven
Million Seven Hundred Fifty-Four Thousand Six Hundred Forty-Nine
Dollars ($7,754,649.00) to provide funding for the Boston Police
Department for the FY24 increases contained within the collective
bargaining agreements between the City of Boston and the Boston
Police Superior Officers Federation.
Filed in the Office of the City Clerk on April 29, 2024.

Approved by the Mayor May 20,2024

| BOSTON, MA 02201 BOSTON.GOV/CITYCLERK | 617-635-4601 (w) | 617-635-4658 )



0745 Message and order for a supplemental appropriation Order for the
Boston Police Department for the FY24 in the amount of Seven
Million Seven Hundred Fifty-Four Thousand Six Hundred Forty-Nine
Dollars ($7,754,649.00) to cover the FY24 cost contained within the
collective bargaining agreements between the City of Boston and the
Boston Superior Officers Federation. The terms of the contract are July
1, 2020 through June 30, 2025. The major provisions of the contract
include base wage increases of 2%, 1.5%, 2%, 1%, and 2.5% to be
given in July of each fiscal year of the contract term, as well as the
addition of the Transitional Career Award Program in July 2023. The
contract also contains reforms relating to discipline, officer return to
duty, paid detail system, and union release.

Approved by the Mayor May 20, 2024

Respectfully,

(o Ko

Alex Geourntas
-City Clerk



